National Council on Disability

An independent federal agency making recommendations to the President and Congress
to enhance the quality of life for all Americans with disabilities and their families.

May 11, 2016

The Honorable Ron Johnson

U.S. Senate Committee on Homeland Security & Governmental Affairs
340 Dirksen Senate Office Building

Washington, DC, 20510

Dear Senator Johnson:

The National Council on Disability (NCD) is pleased to submit its fiscal year 2015 report
for Items Manufactured within the United States vs. outside the United States according
to the Buy American Act (41 U.S.C. 10a - 10d) and Executive Order 10582. As
prescribed by the Act, the appropriate information has been collected.

The National Council on Disability made no purchases of any articles, materials, or
supplies manufactured outside the United States within the meaning of the Buy American
Act. No waivers were necessary nor granted with respect to such articles, materials, or
supplies under the Buy American Act.

NCD spent $9,835 for goods manufactured in the United States, and $0 for goods
manufactured outside the United States in accordance with Buy American Act
exemptions. Information Technology items are exempt from the Buy American Act and
the funding NCD spent on those items has not been included.

This information is available to the public on NCD’s website (www.ncd.gov). If you have
any questions concerning this report, please contact Lisa Grubb, Management Analyst, at
202-272-2113, or by e-mail at ]grubb@ned.gov

Sincerely,

Rebecca Cokley
Executive Director

Cc: The Honorable Jason Chaffetz, Chairman, Committee on Oversight and Government
Reform
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